
From: Lisa Firmender <lisaf@generationsunlimited.org>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 5/12/2017 1:11:30 PM
Subject: Older Americans Month

Dear Lt. Governor Bryant:
 
Generations Unlimited is both the designated Council on Aging and public service provider for Barnwell County. May 
is Older Americans Month and we are celebrating at our senior center in Barnwell on May 31, 2017 with a cookout, 
music, games and more. This will be from 11am-2pm . We wanted to extend an invitation on the off chance that you 
had some spare time. We would love to have you come meet some of the great people we serve.
 
Sincerely,
 
Lisa Firmender, ED
 
Lisa Firmender
Executive Director
Generations Unlimited
PO Box 1149 Barnwell, SC 29812
803-541-1249
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